STANDARDS COMMITTEE

MONDAY 10 MAY 2004 AT 2.40 PM

PRESENT:
Councillors Mallinson (J) (Chairman), Dodd, Hendry & Im Thurn,


Dr P Tiplady & Councillor J Holland.

ST.1/04
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Farmer and Mr Fraser.

ST.2/04
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

ST.3/04
MINUTES

RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Standards Committee held on 11 December 2003 (a copy of which had been circulated) be signed by Councillor Dodd who had chaired the meeting as a true record of that meeting.

ST.4/04
INVESTIGATION OF ALLEGED BREACHES OF THE 



MEMBERS CODE OF CONDUCT BY THE COUNCIL’S



MONITORING OFFICER

The Head of Legal and Democratic Services presented Report LDS.17/04 and sought the Committee’s views on two separate consultation exercises being carried out by the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister and the Standards Board for England in connection with regulations and guidance currently being compiled in relation to the Investigation of Alleged Breaches of the Members Code of Conduct by the Council’s Monitoring Officer.

The Head of Legal and Democratic Services reminded Members that there was already a framework in place to enable an external Ethical Standards Officer to investigate complaints in respect of Alleged Breaches of the Members Code of Conduct, and refer his findings to the Standards Committee.  He added that the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister had now produced new draft regulations which enabled an Ethical Standards Officer to pass responsibility to Monitoring Officers to investigate complaints, and for the Monitoring Officer to refer the matter to the Standards Committee for determination.  He added that the Standards Board for England had also issued draft Guidance on how such local investigations should be carried out by Monitoring Officers.  The Head of Legal and Democratic Services then led members through the various questions posed in the consultation paper from the Standards Board Guidance, together with comments and suggested responses. 

The Head of Legal and Democratic Services also set out the questions posed in the consultation on the draft Section 66 Regulations, together with comments and suggested responses.

Members considered the report and under paragraph 2.3 commented on the possibility of the ESO consulting the Monitoring Officer in the first instance to see whether he was of the view that the matter should be investigated locally. Members also queried the requirement for an “unreserved apology” as opposed to an “appropriate apology”.  

RESOLVED – (1) The Head of Legal and Democratic Services respond to the two consultations on the basis of the comments in Report LDS.17/04 subject to the strengthening of the response under paragraph 2.3 with regard to the Ethical Standards Officer consulting the Monitoring Officer in the first instance to see whether he was of the view that the matter should be investigated locally.

(2)  That the Head of Legal and Democratic Services be authorised to make appropriate changes to the protocol for dealing with complaints approved by the Committee on 11 December 2003 to make it suitable for dealing with complaints investigated by the Monitoring Officer, as well as by an Ethical Standards Officer.

(3)  That a copy of the above protocol for dealing with complaints be reported to the next meeting of the Standards Committee for information.

(The meeting ended at 2.50 pm)
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